






















Headquartered in Pasadena, MD
AnchoredMC.com
(443) 883-6598
upandoutservices@gmail.com

Anne Arundel County Planning and Zoning Date: December 7, 2023 

2664 Riva Road 

Annapolis, MD 21401

Client: Milton Craig

Site Address: 8170 Forest Glen Drive, Pasadena, MD 21122 

Subject: Letter of Explanation for Variance 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The homeowner, Milton Craig, is requesting authorization to install two pilings within the northern setback of 
the property for a boat lift. The homeowner has two boats with only one boat slip currently. A boat lift is 
required for the homeowner’s second boat to provide protection, security, and maintenance. As the side of the 
existing pier that does not currently have a boat slip/boat lift runs along the northern setback line, there is no 
alternative option to avoid requiring a variance to install a new boat lift with its associated pilings. The variance 
is the minimum variance necessary to allow the homeowner to keep both of their boats on their property. 

There is 50 feet of waterfront property in total. The existing pier is approximately 65 feet by 5.5 feet, and there 
are currently two mooring pilings on the southern side of the pier making up one boat slip. It is important to 
note that many of the neighboring piers have multiple boat slips and boat lifts allowing for several boats. 

The new pilings will be installed 12.5 feet from the north side of the pier, and they will be installed at 
approximately 50 feet and 60 feet channelward from the existing bulkhead/MHWL. The boat lift will be 10 feet 
by 12.5 feet. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 443-883-6598/ upandoutservices@gmail.com. 

Sincerely,

Homeowner: Milton Craig Signature:  
Joshua Jacobs 
Chief Executive Officer








